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February 26, 2015 

(1:00 P.M.)
Minutes of Ad Hoc Neighborhood Blight Housing and Neighborhoods Subcommittee meeting of February 23, 2015 
Topic:  Property Asset Management Optimization, Vacant Property Registry and housing and Neighborhoods improvement issues.
Location:  Conference Room A, 4th Floor, Suite 425, 117 West Duval St., Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Gulliford, Council Member Jones, Council Member Crescimbeni,  Teresa Eichner (Mayor’s Office), Elaine Spencer (Chief Housing & community Development), Paige Johnston (Office of General Counsel), Robert Campbell (Council Auditor Office), Dan McDonald (ECA), Caleena Shirley (Housing & Community Development), Jim Robinson (Director, Public Works), Kimberly Scott (Director, Regulatory Compliance), Calvin Burney (Director, Planning and Development), Bryan Mosier (Regulatory Compliance), Mary Beth Ridderman, Kevin Kuzel (ECA) and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting convened: 3:10 p.m.
Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting and introductions were made. Paige Johnston updated the members on the changes that were recommended as a result of the comments from the previous meeting which included changes to:


- The whereas clauses that identified specific zip codes of frequent vacant/foreclosure properties.

- The renewal fee. The group discussed the timing of the renewal fee, whether it would be on a fiscal year, calendar year or the anniversary date of when it was filed? Council Member Jones suggested the renewal fee be paid on the anniversary of the default date. Robert Campbell stated that there were 24,000 properties currently in the vacant property registry and questioned what process would be used to determine their renewal dates. Paige Johnston added that some properties had been in the registry for up to three years and also suggested using the anniversary of the default date of the property. Council Member Crescimbeni proposed recommending to the vendor that those properties currently in the registry should be required to renew immediately, and if the anniversary date of the default filing is less than 12 months, the renewal date would be within 12 months. As an example, properties that have been in the registry for two years would need to renew today. Properties that have been in the registry for six months would need to renew in six months. Properties that have been in the registry for nine months would need to renew in three months. The members agreed to incorporate the language in the draft legislation that reflects Council Member Crescimbeni’s comments.  
- The default definitions, which added additional definitions for Local, Local Agent, Mortgagee, and Owner. Jim Kowalski commented that as it relates to the definition of mortgagee, the more common term to use would be “servicing industry” versus “service companies”. The members agreed to change the definition of “vacant” to include commercial properties.
- The Inspection and Registration section to include adding a mortgage transfer Updating Fee of $50.00. It was requested that Paige Johnston discuss with the vendor whether the vendor would share in any revenue from late fees or any additional fees collected by the City. As well as whether the vendor is capturing information that tracks mortgage servicing transfers. Council Member Crescimbeni recommended adding language that clarifies that the $50.00 late fee in subsection “h” is referring to the failure to register once a property has been transferred, as not to confuse it with the $500.00 late fee for not registering a property after default.   

- Expenditure of funds.

The group briefly discussed FHA and Fannie Mae, as it relates to the Chicago agreement and payment of the registry fee. Robert Campbell will get clarification on the issue from Stephen Durden.
Council Member Gulliford recommended that the changes be made and the draft submitted to the Ad Hoc Neighborhood Blight Committee for review. The meeting was adjourned. 

Meeting adjourned: 4:00 p.m.      
Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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